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November 21, 2005
Delaware Technical & Community College
Dover, DE

	Members
	
	

	Attended
	Deborah Brown
	American Lung Association of DE

	Attended
	Jeanne Chiquoine
	American Cancer Society

	Attended
	Patricia Hoge
	American Cancer Society

	Attended
	Cathy Scott Holloway
	DE Breast Cancer Coalition

	No
	Steven S. Martin
	Center for Drug & Alcohol Studies, University of DE

	No
	The Honorable David McBride
	Delaware Senate

	Attended
	John Ray
	DE Department of Education

	No
	Robert Simmons
	Independent Consultant

	Attended
	A. Judson Wells
	


	Staff
	
	

	Attended
	Ferdinando “Fred” Gatto
	DE Division of Public Health


	Public
	
	

	Attended
	Mike Cordrey
	Aloysius Butler & Clark (AB&C)



Legislative and Public Policy Update
Patricia attended a National American Cancer Society meeting where a presentation was made about the status of various states policies. Delaware did not rank well in the area of state excise tax.  Meetings with state legislators and the Governor's office have not been very promising to date.  Elections and the uncertainty concerning MBNA may be playing a role in advancing the move to raise the excise tax.  Efforts need to be stepped up to "make some noise" on the subject.  There may be an opportunity to talk to the Governor when the DCC 2 year two accomplishments are presented to her.

There may be a bill to exempt smoking in Delaware casinos.  Efforts to keep data and information available to keep the Clean Indoor Air Act (CIAA) intact are needed.  So far there has been not bill introduced.

Senator McBride is now a member of the Joint Finance Committee.

There has been no response from foster care on their efforts to keep children under their care free from exposure to secondhand smoke.  They were to conduct a survey of their foster parents in September.

The DCC Tobacco Committee's four main policy strategies are:

1.  Increase the state excise tax on tobacco.

2.  Keep the CIAA strong- block attempts to weaken the law.

3.  Provide high quality cessation through:
      Increased Medicaid coverage

      Insurance coverage
4.  Keep MSA funding for tobacco prevention to at least meeting the "best practices" guidelines
Committee Membership Update
Efforts to build committee membership were discussed.  The following assignments were made to contact selected individuals to join the committee:

   Fred Gatto was to contact John D' Angelo of Bayhealth

   Jeanne Chiquoine to contact Suchi Hiraesave of the Boys and Girls Club (She is also the IMPACT Coalition Chair)
   John Ray to contact Tom Butler of Delaware State University

   Deb Brown to contact Dr. Pillsbury (Dover area pediatrician)


New Media Campaign
A new secondhand smoke campaign to encourage smokers not to smoke in their homes or vehicles was developed by DPH and will come put soon.  The campaign will include TV and radio spots, brochure and newspaper inserts. DPH will work with DOE to get the brochures in the schools.


The following documents were provided at this meeting and are available upon request to Amy Renninger, Division of Public Health, 

302-741-2900 or via e-mail at Amy.Renninger@state.de.us: 

N/A

Committee Conference Call
Monday, February 13, 2006
10 a.m. – 12 p.m.
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